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*******************************************************************
1.
Help FLAC evaluate the PILN Bulletin!

FLAC would very much appreciate your feedback on the PILN Bulletin.  For that reason we have requested a read receipt on this email edition of the PILN Bulletin only.  This will not happen in future.  We would also value your answers to just four short questions, so please take the opportunity to let us know about your experience in using the Bulletin.  Thank You!   

Simply click on this link to contribute: http://www.flac.ie/publicinterest/survey.html
2.
NUIG academics appointed to EU Rights Group

Three members of the Law Faculty at NUI Galway have just been appointed to a legal expert group, FRALEX, which will advise the newly established EU Fundamental Rights Agency (FRA) based in Vienna. The team which is led by the Dean of Law, Donncha O’Connell, includes Dr. Padraic Kenna and Diarmuid Griffin. O’Connell was previously a member of the EU Network of Independent Experts on Fundamental Rights established by the European Commission in 2002 and, prior to that, the Director of the Irish Council for Civil Liberties. As the Senior Expert on the Irish team he joins most of the previous members of that Network who combined to bid successfully for the FRALEX contract. 

The Fundamental Rights Agency has just commissioned FRALEX to carry out studies on homophobia in the member states of the European Union and the Irish team is currently gathering data on Ireland which will be used in an Agency report on homophobia in the EU. Apart from periodic monitoring exercises it is likely to focus in the near future on particular themes such as children’s rights.    

3.
European Commission to launch “Justice Forum”

The EU Justice Commissioner Franco Frattini announced the imminent launch of a new 'Justice Forum' project last week.  The “Justice Forum” will involve a multidisciplinary forum of practitioners involved in judicial and legal processes to help inform the Commission’s work on justice policies and practices.  It will begin its work on 15 April 2008.  'This forum meets the needs for more targeted consultation when proposing and evaluating our policies', Frattini has said.  It will create a platform for practitioners involved day-to-day with the implementation of EU laws in the criminal and civil justice domain. It will comprise a wide range of stakeholders, ranging from representatives of victim aid organisations to Supreme Court judges and lawyers and representatives of NGOs and other relevant parties. The aim of the Justice Forum will be to meet the need for more targeted consultation between the Justice and Freedom and Security (JFS) Directorate-General at the European Commission and practitioners in the field. The Commission says its main additional value will be to ensure more focused and effective legislation.  The Commission has adopted a Communication - 'Creation of a Forum for Discussing EU Justice Polices and Practice' which sets out its plans for the Justice Forum. The short Communication sets out the rationale, format, composition and working methods (including output) of the Forum.  
4.
Trade unions for Prison Workers in Argentina

On February 11 2007, an Argentine Civil Court admitted an action promoted by the Public Interest Legal Clinic of Cordoba, Argentina. The action was an injunction challenging the constitutionality of a set of provincial rules (some of them dating from the bloody years of the last dictatorship) that prevented prison workers and policemen from engaging in union activism and forming trade unions to defend their labour interests.

The applicant was a group of female prison workers who claimed that their situation of long-lasting abuses and mistreatments suffered at the hands of their own superiors ran counter to their most basic rights as workers, especially in such a sensitive area as the Security Sector. However, they were prohibited from forming trade unions or making any collective claims, even with regard to their working conditions and salaries, including the aforementioned harassment. The Court removed the prohibition, allowing expressly both activism and the right of forming and joining trade unions as guaranteed by Argentine Constitution and international human rights law.

The workers and the Clinic are hopeful that the sentence will open the possibility of discussing, under a strengthened position, a new democratic institutionalism for the extremely authoritarian and violent Prison Service of Cordoba, and to extend that success to other provinces as well. Moreover, as policemen are also benefited from the decision, a new –and unusual- field of activism and advocacy is opening for public interest law in Argentina.

For more information, contact lucasgilardone@yahoo.com.

5.
UK Disability case at European Court of Justice could mean significant changes for carers

An employment tribunal in the UK referred the case of the mother of a disabled boy to the European Court of Justice for a ruling on whether EU discrimination laws covering the disabled can also apply to people not themselves disabled but closely associated with a disabled person.  The Advocate General in the case has decided that “discrimination by association” had occurred in the case.  

The mother was working at a law firm in the UK when she gave birth to a disabled son who suffers from serious respiratory problems, including apnoeic attacks.  The mother said she was forced to leave her job in March 2005 because she was not allowed as much flexibility in her work as parents of other children.  She claimed that her former employers had described her as “lazy” for wanting to take time off to care for her disabled son, that her manager had commented that her child was always sick and they had accused her of trying to use his condition to get out of work.  Other members of staff were allowed time off for hospital appointments or were allowed to work from home but her requests were turned down.  

The Advocate General opined that directly targeting a person with a particularly characteristic was not the only way to discriminate against him or her.  They could also target a third person who is closely associated with them.  The opinion of the Advocate General is often followed by the Court, which will make its final ruling later this year and if this is upheld, it could mean stronger rights for carers across because employers would have to examine their requirement and employment practises to ensure they are not discriminating against carers.    

The case number is Case-303/06 entitled S. Coleman v Attridge Law, Steve Law and the Advocate General’s opinion can be accessed on the site of the European Court of Justice.  http://curia.europa.eu/en/transitpage.htm
6.
Free Travel Case submissions now available
In our November 5, 2007 edition of the PILN Bulletin we announced that the European Committee on Social Rights, sitting in Strasbourg, had declared admissible the case taken by FLAC and the International Federation of Human Rights (FIDH) over the denial of Free Travel to Irish pension holders resident outside the State.  The case was taken under the revised European Social Charter.  The Irish Government had objected to the admissibility of the complaint.
 

The Committee on Social Rights had given the Government until 30 November to comment on the merits of the complaint and had also invited other governments and European organisations of trades unions and employers to comment as well.  This submission, together with the response of FLAC and FIDH are attached to the Bulletin.
7.
No order for costs awarded in case of autistic boy
 

The judge in the case of an autistic boy, whose parents failed in their bid to try to force the State to provide the boy with the tuition he needs, made no order for costs leaving each side to pay their own costs.  According to the Irish Times, Mr. Justice Michael Peart said he believed that this was “fair and just” thing to do.  Though the family had said that the case was brought on behalf of Sean rather than as part of a wider campaign of public interest, the judge said it was not of such great public importance as to justify the court exercising its discretion on costs to make an order in favour of the family.  The judge had raised some doubts that the case was not in the public interest as it was regarded as a test case for autistic children seeking education through the applied behavioural analysis (ABA) tuition system.  If the State and the HSE had sought and secured their costs against the family, the sum would have amounted to “some millions”.  The overall cost of the case is estimated at €5million having run for 69 days in the High Court.
8.
Exploited migrant worker awarded damages for gross breaches of employment law
A Pakistani man has been awarded €116,000 by the Labour Relations Commission for gross breaches in employment law.  The man, who was represented in the case by the Migrant Rights Centre Ireland (MRCI), had been forced to work in a Dublin restaurant for almost sixty hours per week over a five year period with a weekly take-home pay of just €50.  The man entered Ireland legally but his employer held his passport and threatened him with revoking his work permit, loss of his accommodation and deportation if he complained.  He had virtually no days off.  His pay was €150 per week but his employer deducted €100 per week for accommodation.  When he eventually complained, the man was sacked.  The Director of the MRCI has said that the case contained the elements of human trafficking for forced labour.

9.
NASC to hold information seminar on Immigration, Residence and Protection Bill, 11 February 2008

Nasc, The Irish Immigrant Support Centre, is conducting an information session for TDs, City and County Councillors on the recently published Immigration, Residency and Protection Bill. The session is intended to brief politicians on the concerns Nasc and other immigrant-focused NGOs have with the proposed bill. Presentations will be given by

·         Mr. Aki Stavrou, Director of Integrating Ireland 

·         Ms. Hilkka Becker, Senior Solicitor, the Immigrant Council of Ireland 

·         Mr. Piaras MacEinri, Department of Geography (Migration Studies), UCC 

·         Ms. Gertrude Cotter, Director of Nasc
The information session will take place on Monday 11th February at 5 pm at Nasc's offices on 35 Mary Street, Cork. 

10.
Launch of Marriage Equality Initiative, 18 February 2008

Marriage Equality is a new initiative working for civil marriage for gay and lesbian people.  Its will aim to create a broad support base for legislative equality for gay and lesbian persons.  Though the Government has to draft legislation on civil partnership, the initiative is seeking full legislative equality which can only be achieved through allowing marriage for same sex couples.  

The initiative will be launched on Monday 18 February 2008 at the Mansion House in Dublin 2 at 11am.

For further information, please contact Moninne Griffith, MarriagEquality Coordinator at 087 9321329 or email at moninne@marriagequality.ie 

11.
Second Annual Distinguished Lecture in Criminal Justice and Human Rights, UCC, 21 February 2008

UCC’s Centre for Criminal Justice and Human Rights is hosting its Second Annual Distinguished Lecture in Criminal Justice and Human Rights on the theme of Protecting Human Rights at the International Criminal Court: 

Prospects and Challenge.  Judge Navanetham Pillay of the International Criminal Court will present the lecture which will be chaired by the Hon. Justice Maureen Harding Clark.  The lecture will take place on 21 February 2008 from 6pm-7.30pm in the Aula Maxima in UCC.  This will be followed by a reception in the Staff Common Room in the North Wing.  Registration will open at 5.30pm. 

RSVP anna.osullivan@ucc.ie by February 15 or tel. 021 4902728.  The lecture will be worth CPD 1.5 hours.  
For more information, see http://www.ucc.ie/en/ccjhr/events/
12.
Volunteers sought for research 

A number of volunteers are currently being sought by FLAC to conduct research on a variety of areas of law including:

· Education rights 
· Discrimination in Garda recruitment 
· Rights protected in law by marriage, e.g. With regard to taxation and guardianship

This would be a great opportunity for students or anyone with the skills to contribute to FLAC’s work.  For more information, please contact volunteers@flac.ie
13.
Irish Council for Civil Liberties seeks three new staff members

The Irish Council for Civil Liberties (ICCL) is seeking to recruit three new staff members:

-          a Communications and Campaigns Officer (Full-Time)

-          an Information Officer (New Technologies) (Part-Time)

-          an Office Manager (Part-Time)

The deadline for applications for all three positions is 5pm on 15 February 2007, and further details are available on their website (www.iccl.ie) and from Administrator, Joanne Garvey (joanne.garvey@iccl.ie, tel. 01 799 4504).
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